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“Doggy Dilemmas” 

Puppy Training Classes 

Dog Training Classes 

One To Ones 

Dog Walking 

Dog Boarding 

 

Contact Debs on 
01380 730564 or 07966 617617 

Email info@doggy-dilemmas.co.uk 
www.doggy-dilemmas.co.uk  

WHISTLEY CANINE  

COUNTRY CLUB 

 

The New Luxury Holiday Venue For 

Our Four Legged Friends 

Spacious Suites Under-Floor Heating 

Day Care Facility  

Inspections Welcome 

Potterne Devizes 

 01380 738189/726330 

Please see our website  

for more details 

www.whistleykennels.co.uk 

mailto:info@doggy-dilemmas.co.uk
http://www.doggy-dilemmas.co.uk/
http://www.whistleykennels.co.uk/
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THE BRIDGE 

Editor: Giles Collins 

giles.collins@btinternet.com  

Meeting for Worton and Marston residents at the Village Hall 
 

Monday 12th March 7.30pm 

 

Members of both parish councils have met to discuss how to enhance the relation-

ship between us. We suggested a meeting for residents to raise ideas and sugges-

tions about joint enterprises, meetings, events etc. that would increase the social 

interaction between the two parishes. To this end we have booked the Village Hall 

for this. We will supply snacks and tea and coffee, if you want to bring something 

stronger please do. 

Many thanks, Bill Francis 

‘……. you never know the true value of a moment until it becomes a memory’. 
                            

                                   Iman (David Bowie’s widow) 

A big thank you to everyone who helped 

with making ‘The Newcomers Party’ such a 

success. I have lived in several villages but 

never heard of this enjoyable and unique 

event before! 

Jill Duckworth 

Lost pink scarf – did anyone accidentally pick up a pink (and white) scarf 

from The Rose and Crown on New Year’s Eve. Last seen in the dining room by 

the coat hooks.  Would be great if anyone did as it was one of my favourites. If so, 

please ring 01202 657124. 

Thanks, Gill Holiday  

June 18/19 Open Weekend Update 
 

Hopefully around 20 gardens in Worton and Marston will be open over the two 

days, in aid of Dorothy House and the Christ Church 175th Anniversary.  However 

the organisers would welcome further gardens of any size - please either contact 

Nick Stokes (698319) or any member of the Gardening Club Committee for de-

tails.  Plans are also underway for activities in the Church and in Church Lane - 

please put these dates in your diaries.  

Nick Stokes 
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 We get an average saving of 

4.5pence per litre off heating oil  

for our buying group members 

every time. 

Are you benefitting from such savings? 

IF THE ANSWER IS NO  

THEN JOIN OUR GROUP AND 

START SAVING MONEY! 

All communities welcome. 

No One is excluded! 

www.findmyheatingoil.co.uk  

Chris Cole    01380 818724       

chris@findmyheatingoil.co.uk 

  Heads on High 
9 St Johns Street, Devizes,  

Wilts. SN10 1BD 
 

Fully Qualified Stylist  

using TIGI Products  

(inc. the new organic range) 
 

Hair & Beauty Parties for all ages 
 

Beautician available on Saturdays  

Using Clinique Products 
 

Full range of branded Electrical Hair 

Products 
 

Late Night Openings! 

Call Sarah 

01380 699288 

headsonhigh@live.co.uk 

 

 
 

C.J. Cars 
      

Rolls Royce & Bentley  
Wedding Car Hire 

 
C.J. Cars is a family business  

based in Worton. 
We can cater for all of your  

Wedding transport requirements. 
Jim and Carol Coxhead 

Tel:  01380 727375 
Email:  whiterollshire@aol.com   

Web:  www.cjcars.org.uk 

mailto:headsonhigh@live.co.uk
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Letter from the Vicarage 

 

Ann and I were driving home listening to 

the radio.  On came ‘The Infinite Monkey 

Cage’, Radio 4’s light hearted science 

programme. 

I was fascinated to hear the latest scien-

tific theories which tell us that the uni-

verse consists of 95% dark matter and 

dark energy.  Apparently the total of eve-

rything we can see, experience and meas-

ure is only the remaining 5%. 

This is arrived at by calculating certain 

forces e.g. gravity, and deciding what is 

needed to produce that force.  There is 

just not enough ‘stuff’ in the universe to 

cause gravity to act like it does.  So, sci-

entists have to make up (or ‘hypothesise’ 

as they say, it sounds better), something 

to explain why.  That’s where dark matter 

comes in. 

What is dark matter?  No-one knows.  

And what does it look like?  No-one has 

ever seen any.  Yet scientists expect us to 

believe it exists.  

 “One day we shall know”, said Professor 

Brian Cox, “we just don’t know yet”.   

Which brings me to God.   

Scientists ask us to believe something ex-

ists they cannot see and which they can-

not even describe; and presumably, be-

cause it is science, most people are happy 

to go along with them.  Yet the same peo-

ple will say to me ‘I cannot see God so I 

will not believe in him’.   Hang on a mi-

nute; why do you use two different stand-

ards, just because one is labelled 

‘science’ and the other is labelled ‘faith’?  

Science is based on observing, forming 

theories to explain what is seen, and then 

testing those theories by experiment. 

I am very happy for people to use the 

same method when they think about 

God. First look: what is the evidence 

for the existence of God?  It comes in 

many forms, e.g. creation. ‘The heav-

ens declare the glory of God’ says 

Psalm 19, and many people, scientists 

among them, find their faith strength-

ened the more they discover about 

this amazing universe. 

But as a Christian I believe the first 

place we should look is to Jesus, and 

especially to the events of Easter. 

Something happened to transform 

Jesus followers from a frightened, 

beaten group of people into a force 

which, as their enemies said, is 

‘turning the world upside down’.  I 

first looked at the resurrection seri-

ously many years ago, and couldn’t 

explain the events of Easter in any 

other way than that Jesus was raised 

from the dead, appeared to his fol-

lowers and transformed them.  If that 

happened, this is the most important 

moment in history, and can change 

your life like it changed Jesus first 

disciples (and mine).  Think about it, 

and then test it by asking Jesus to be-

come part of your life.  He has prom-

ised to answer that request, and if you 

need to talk about it give me a ring, 

I’d love to hear from you.  A blessed 

Easter to you all! 

 
 
          David  Howard 01380 723189 

email: dahoward@waitrose.com 
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SERVICE CALENDAR 

Sun 20th PALM SUNDAY 
 

9.30am  CHRIST CHURCH    

              Service for Palm Sunday 

 

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              Rev David Coppard 

Visit the church website: www.christchurchworton.org.uk 

 

There were no Weddings, Funerals or Baptisms at Christ Church during January 2016. 

March 

Sun 13th  PASSION SUNDAY 
 

9.30am  CHRIST CHURCH    

              Parish Communion  
 

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              Mr Douglas Colborne 

March 

Sun 3rd  EASTER 2  
 

8.00am  CHRIST CHURCH 

              Holy Communion  
 

9.30am  CHRIST CHURCH 

              Family Service 

             

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              Local Arrangement 

Thurs 24th MAUNDY THURSDAY 
 

7.00pm  ST MARY’S, POTTERNE  

              The Last Supper 

Sun 6th  MOTHERING SUNDAY  
 

8.00am  CHRIST CHURCH 

              Holy Communion  
 

9.30am  CHRIST CHURCH 

              Special Family Service for 

                  Mothering Sunday 

             

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              Rev Simon Edwards 

 

Please look elsewhere in The Bridge for more details of the Easter services. 

April 

Sun 27th EASTER DAY 
 

9.30am  CHRIST CHURCH  

              Easter Communion  

                  for all the family  
               

6.00pm  Marston Chapel 

              Rev Gary Gotham 

              Holy Communion 

Fri 25th GOOD FRIDAY 
 

11.00am  Marston Chapel  

                Short Service followed by a    

                   Walk of Witness and  

                       Hunger Lunch  

                            in the Village Hall 
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CHURCH ROTAS 

                       Altar  Brass Church 
                       Flowers Cleaning Flowers 
 

March 6th  LENT  Mrs Brierley  LENT 

March 13th  LENT Mrs Hailstone         LENT 

March 20th  LENT Mrs Lane   LENT 

March 27th     EASTER - all to decorate  Mrs A Darling 

April 3rd   Mrs Brierley   Mrs S Horn 

Sidesmen – March 2016  

 

Sun 6th     8.00am    Mr R Shercliff                                 Holy Communion 

                9.30am Mrs M Boyns, Mrs J Mason           Family Service 

 

Sun 13th   9.30am Mrs A Pratt, Mr P Witcher             Parish Communion 

  

Sun 20th  9.30am Mrs D Barcham, Mrs M Armand-Smith  Palm Sunday Service 

 

Sun 27th 9.30am Mr R Boyns, Mr T Harwood          Easter Communion 

 

 

Sidesmen – April 2016  

 

Sun 3rd     8.00am    Mrs J Buckley                                 Holy Communion 

                9.30am Mrs A Cross, Ms L Hale                 Family Service 

  Church Cleaning 

  

                       March 6th       tbc 

                       March 20th     tbc 
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The Blossom Tree 

Flowers, Home and Gift 
42 Rochelle Court,  

Market Lavington,  

SN10 4AT 
(01380) 816268 

Bouquets, Arrangements,  

Plants & Fresh Flowers  

for all occasions 
Stylish range of home  

and gift ware. 

 Trevor Hale 

          NPTC Certified (arb) 

  
  

  

  

 Tree Surgery 

     Covering All aspects 

  Including Stump grinding 

     Chipping & Hedging 

 07737934777 
    www.wiltshiretreesurgery.co.uk 

      Fully insured, Seend  

 

Mobile  

Beauty Therapist  
 
 

Manicures  

Pedicures  

Spray tanning  

Waxing 

  Eye treatments  

 
 

Call  

 

Grace  

07974241059 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Situated in Blackberry Lane,  

Potterne. 

Good Quality Childcare  

for Children aged 2-5 years 

 

Registered to deliver Free Entitlement  

for all ages 

Sessional care 9-12 or 12-3  
or full days available 

Homely indoor natural environment  

Stimulating outdoor space 

Welcome to visit anytime 
www.carersnest.co.uk 

01380 698088 

Follow our Facebook page  

for up to date information 
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Freelance Hairdresser 
 

Ladies cut and blow dries, 
Gents and Children’s cuts, 

Colours, Weddings and Proms. 
Call Tasha on 07979202524 

for more information 
on prices and appointments. 

ABC AIRPORT SERVICES 
 

Taxi Transfers to all Airports 

Ferry Ports 

Long Distance 

Meetings 

Please call for quotes 

01380 816648           07738 195805          garymac2@sky.com 
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TOM STEEL 
Oil Boiler Engineer 

 
Commissioning, Service & Maintenance 

 
Any problems? 

Give me a call on : 
01380 727603   or   0774 606 3147 

Oftec  
Registered 
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The Cubs at 1st Lavington Sea Scout Group are 

joining celebrations to mark 100 years of Cub 

Scouting. This is an active pack, welcoming mem-

bers from the northern edge of Salisbury Plain 

from Bratton to Upavon.  

     In December they raised £260 through a spon-

sored silence and divided the money between the 

Salvation Army and a fund to promote the devel-

opment of scouting in disadvantaged areas.  

     During the coming year they will be taking part 

in a series of fun challenges, going on camp and 

taking part in a county fun day.  

 

For more information contact: 

Colin.osborn@wiltshirescouts.org.uk 

https://sites.google.com/site/1stlavingtonseascouts/ 

mailto:Colin.osborn@wiltshirescouts.org.uk
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Roger L D Wilshire 
 

Handyman 

 

General maintenance 

Painting 

Garden work 

Restructuring walls 

etc. 

 

 

Sandleaze, Worton 

 

07810127922 

               DARREN FORDHAM - Decorating 
 

                 Interior  & Exterior, Free  Estimates,  
                 24 year’s  experience 

 

                Contact 

                01380 723434 

               07786 066189 

                  d_fordham@sky.com 

Conservation Contractors 

Providing a comprehensive locally based 

tree maintenance service 

Free advice 

Surveys 

Surgery 

Planting 

 William Warden 01380 726739 

Mobile – 07889 461358 

www.conservation-contractors.co.uk  
                                        because common sense is no longer common! 

http://www.conservation-contractors.co.uk
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Saturday 16th April 2016 
at 7.30pm in Edington Priory Church 

 

Organ Recital by Ashley Grote 
Master of Music at Norwich Cathedral & 

former Director of the Edington Music Festival 
 

Music includes pieces by Mozart, Bach, Vierne, Elgar & Walton 
 

Tickets £20 front nave, £15 rear nave, £10 sides; on the door + £2 
10% discount for Edington Angels, 18 and under FREE 

 

From 01380 831256 or 871549 

 
And more ……. 

 

I am pleased to tell you that numbers are creeping up and once again the 
future of the group seems secure.  
 

By the time you read this we will have made a Valentine’s card, had fun 
with toys in shaving foam, and made biscuits and pictures.  In March we 
have Mothers’ Day and Easter Day to look forward to.  I wonder what we 
will make. 
 

Just to remind you that we only meet in term time, so we will not be meet-
ing on 30th March or 6th April. 
 

Worton Toddlers welcomes:  
children from newborn until they are ready for school  
children from the surrounding villages 
parents, grandparents and carers 
   

Hilary Hams 
130 High Street, Worton 
hilaryhams@yahoo.co.uk 

07805 303961 

mailto:hilaryhams@yahoo.co.uk


The Bridge 

Page 17 

March 2016 

 

 

2016 Flower Show 

 

This year's Flower Show will be held on Saturday 3rd September. 

The photographic classes are listed below, to bear in mind whilst out and  

about during the summer - with lots of scope for some interesting photos. 

 

Adult section: 

1. Early Morning 

2. Clouds 

3. Pollinators 

 

Under 16s (as at 31st August): 

1. Tree bark 

2. A spider's web 

3. Around the pond 

 

Heather Walker for Flower Show Committee 



The Bridge March 2016 

Page 18 

 

 

“Don’t Shiver, We Deliver” 
 

Seasoned hard wood logs, Loads available 
 

 

Call James on 01380 850312 or 07970781828 

 

‘Keeping Wiltshire Warm’ 

All types of upholstery and soft 

furnishing work undertaken at 

‘very competitive rates’ 

 Chairs/sofas re-sprung, recovered & repaired 

 Curtains made to measure 

 Furniture re-caning 
For a free quotation please contact  

Hazel Rennie on 01380 722845 

TONY PARSONS 
Domestic Appliance Engineer 

Cookers                          Driers          Washing Machines 

SERVICE & REPAIRS 

Tel: 01380 723279             Mobile: 07970 117023 
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WORTON & MARSTON LADIES GROUP 
   

     Well here we are ladies well into the New Year and looking forward to 

our programme for the year ahead. At our January meeting we discussed 

and put forward suggestions for the coming programme which Teresa has 

now finalised and will distribute to all at the next meeting when we will 

also be collecting our subscriptions for the year of £10. 

       February’s meeting will be the 24th so by the time you read this no 

doubt we will have had it so hopefully you all enjoyed the talk by Ann 

Bodden on “Her Life”   
      Our meeting in March will be on Wednesday the 30th  at 8pm in the 

Village Hall when our speaker will be John Girvan who apparently is giv-

ing a talk on the “Life and times of a Garden Gnome” interesting! So if 

anyone has any of these little chaps in their gardens maybe they would like 

to bring them along!  
      If there are any ladies out there who would like to know what Ladies 

Group is about please come along you will be most welcome, any newcom-

ers to the village it’s a good way of meeting people and keeping in contact 

with each other. I look forward to seeing as many members as possible.  

 

Pam Woods   



The Bridge March 2016 

Page 20 

 

 



The Bridge 

Page 21 

March 2016 

 

 

If
 a

n
y
 a

d
d

it
io

n
s 

o
r 

am
en

d
m

en
ts

  
ar

e 
re

q
u
ir

ed
, 
p
le

as
e 

em
ai

l:
 g

il
es

.c
o
ll

in
s@

b
ti

n
te

rn
et

.c
o
m

 



The Bridge March 2016 

Page 22 

 

 



The Bridge 

Page 23 

March 2016 

 

 

A Message from Richard Gamble 

Wiltshire Councillor for The Lavingtons & Erlestoke Division  

 

     It seems to me that crime is quite common at the moment. I’ve recently 
caught episodes of Midsomer Murders, Silent Witness, Death in Paradise, 
Shetland and Vera (and there may be other dramas that I have missed). 
In each case, the crimes are horrid but the police are wonderful, eventual-
ly.  
     Fortunately, the real-life crime rate around here is not nearly so bad. 
But that does not mean some does not exist and we each must play our 
part in preventing it.  
     Recently, one of our shops was victim to the crime of “making off with-
out payment”, which to you and me is theft. The problem was, no one re-
ported the crime for three days. The police have much less chance of 
catching the culprit when the trail is so cold. From a location such as this, 
if the getaway car can be identified, the culprits could potentially be appre-
hended before they even reach Salisbury or Trowbridge or wherever if 
such a crime is reported promptly.  
     Occasionally, there may be other criminal activities around here. You 
may spot miscreants hare coursing on the edge of the Plain or joy riding 
up there in stolen cars. In our communities, bogus door to door salesmen 
may employ techniques involving pressure selling, unfair contracts, over-
priced or substandard home maintenance or improvements, phoney con-
sumer surveys or bogus charity collections. Fraudulent salespeople, if let 
in, can take note of your valuables and any security measures you have in 
place.  
     The rule is, if you think a crime is being committed and is in progress, 
phone 999. 
     Phone 101 if a crime has already been committed and there is no sign 
of the offender.  
     We have a great local team to help us. Our local officers are 
PC Jo Newbery – Community Beat Manager 
PCSO Fiona Marno 
PCSO Ellen Carter 
     To keep in touch, I urge you to sign up for https://
www.wiltsmessaging.co.uk/ . And on the roads, look out for the 
'Community Volunteer' marked police vehicle donated by Volvo for use in 
supporting public safety issues such as Community Speed Watch. It has 
its own calibrated speed monitoring device which can be used for enforce-
ment action including fixed penalty notices by the police. 
     We are lucky to live in one of the safest places in the country. To keep 
it that way, keep alert! 
 

You may contact me about this or any other matter by email to  

richard.gamble@wiltshire.gov.uk or by phone on 07762 018209 

https://www.wiltsmessaging.co.uk/
https://www.wiltsmessaging.co.uk/
mailto:richard.gamble@wiltshire.gov.uk
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Darren Sheppard 

 

Traditional, Perfectionist, Painter & Decorator. 

We take pride in our work and have a real passion 

for the up keep of old English houses and Estates. 

Visit www.Sheppard-Decorators.co.uk 

Tel 01380 501898 or 07876433655 or 07917818145 

For a friendly quote. 

http://www.sheppard-decorators.co.uk/
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For All Your Property Maintenance Requirements 
 

 Painting and Decorating (interior and exterior) 

 Tiling and Flooring 

 Paving, Decking and Patios 

 Guttering and Fascias 

 Light Building Works 

 Repair and Renovation Work 

 Garden Maintenance 

 
If you want a quote from an honest and reliable worker who takes  

pride in their work (references available) then contact … 

 
Robin Adams of ‘Adams Renovations’ (Devizes) 

07725 638 165  or 01380 720323  
or email adamsrenovations@tiscali.co.uk 

*  Free Quote       *  Competitive Prices     *  No Job is Too Small 
*  All Areas within Wiltshire Covered     *  Fully Insured 

mailto:adamsrenovations@tiscali.co.uk
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Pop in for 

COFFEE, CAKE & CHAT 

at 

CHRIST CHURCH 

WORTON 

on 

SATURDAY 

19th March 2016 

10.30am – 12 noon 

Activities for children 

Voluntary donations to  

Devizes Food Bank 

White Horse Opera's Spring Concert is to be held on Friday 22nd &  

Saturday 23rd April in Devizes Town Hall in memory of Vince Gaiger.  

 

  "A Night at the Opera" will include popular favourites such as the Easter Hymn 

and The Brindisi from La Traviata.  

 

We are delighted to welcome back guest tenor Carlos Alonso.  

 

Money will be raised for The Cystic Fibrosis Trust and The Nestling Trust.  

 

Tickets £10 for Friday night are available from Devizes Books 01380-725944 and 

on-line at www.ticketsource.co.uk/whitehorseopera 

 

(Saturday night is already sold out so please get your tickets for Friday soon to 

avoid disappointment). 
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Tim Weeding 

Building Design Services 

             Tel/Fax 01380 726903 
            Mob: 07717 177778 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

T.J. Weeding MCIAT 

Member of Chartered Institute 

of Architectural Technologists 

DOLMAN AUDIO VISUAL 

BERHILLS LANE FARM 
SELLS GREEN, MELKSHAM 
TELEPHONE 01380 828524 

WE KNOW 

 HI-FI 

 TELEVISION 

 VIDEO/DVD 

LITERALLY INSIDE OUT 

FOR PERSONAL SERVICE AND A  
PROFESSIONAL REPAIR TO ANY MAKE OF 
PRODUCT, ANCIENT OR MODERN, PLEASE 

TELEPHONE MAGGIE OR PETER 

DOLMAN AUDIO VISUAL IS AN AUTHORISED SERVICE 
CENTRE, PROVIDING TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE ON 

BEHALF OF LEADING MANUFACTURERS 

WE ALSO STOCK A 
RANGE OF QUALITY 

RECONDITIONED (NON EX-
RENTAL) EQUIPMENT 

CARRYING A MINIMUM 6 
MONTH WARRANTY 

WE KNOW 

 HI-FI 

 TELEVISION 

 VIDEO/DVD 

              LITERALLY INSIDE OUT 

DOLMAN AUDIO VISUAL IS AN AUTHORISED 

SERVICE CENTRE PROVIDING TECHNICAL  

ASSISTANCE ON BEHALF OF LEADING  

MANUFACTURERS 
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Steve Dagnall  
01380-727976 

The ‘Badgers’  
 

Worton & Cheverell FC  
 http://www.pitchero.com/clubs/wortonandcheverellfc/ 

     Games in early February continued to be disrupted by the weather, with 

limited matches being played. At the younger age group levels in the Club, 

training is progressing well, but new players are wanted especially for the Un-

der 10s – see poster in this edition for the age groups 5 to 11. 
      Unfortunately we can only report on results at the higher age groups in the 

club due to F.A. regulations: 
U12s – recent good away Cup win against Bemerton Heath (2-3) – well done. 
U13s – at the time of writing they are joint 2nd in the League, with recent 

wins : 6-3 against Bradford, and a good 1-7 away win against Westbury. 
U15s – last couple of matches have been lost by the narrowest of margins, and 

in the League Cup they lost to Warminster  4-6,  despite being 2-1 up at Half-

time.  With the transfer window closing in the next month, new players are 

needed. Please contact Neil below.  

  

Team contact details: 

Reception Year (tasters) + Under 6/7/ 8:  

                                 Mark – 01380 813160  or 07974 723008   

Under 9s - Dave 07843-678781 

U10s – Andy Duckett 07970-028330 

U12: Stuart 07756-540864  

U-13: Jake 07741-306303 

U-15: Neil 01380-818193 

    

Steve Dagnall 

     The Tuesday Club Market Lavington (previously known as The Day Centre) 

can only function because of a dedicated group of volunteer helpers and drivers. 

We are coping at the moment but would welcome more volunteers to enable us to 

have a rota of helpers and not lean so heavily on our existing Team. 

     It is work, and it is unpaid, but I know everyone who helps feels that they get 

so much more out of it than they put in. The friendship and camaraderie is the bo-

nus for being part of a team doing such worthwhile work. 

     Even if you can only spare an hour we would love to hear from you.   

     If you are interested and would like to know more please telephone either 

Janice on 01380 818533 or Barbara on 01380 699978.222     

     We look forward to hearing from you. 

http://www.pitchero.com/clubs/wortonandcheverellfc/
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WORTON PARISH COUNCIL 2015 VILLAGE SURVEY - 

THE RESULTS 

Worton Neighbourhood Plan starts now! 

 

     The council carried out a survey of the Parish last year. The aim being to gath-

er local opinions regarding the future of the village and creating a possible plan or 

strategy. The results of the survey have clearly demonstrated local people’s com-

mitment to the village and desire to have a structured plan for its long term future. 

This has led to the decision to establish a Steering Committee to create a 

Neighbourhood Plan. At the public meeting on 28 January 2016 it was decided 

to republish the survey results to remind people of its key findings. 

     There were 275 responses; an overwhelming response demonstrating peoples 

interest in the issues! In order to get a comprehensive analysis of the responses, a 

report was commissioned and has now been completed. 

     The report is 17 pages long and is clearly too large to publish in its entirety in 

the ‘Bridge’. However the full report is available on the Worton Parish Council 

web site:  www.worton.org.uk 

     A hard copy can also be obtained by contacting the Parish Clerk on:  

clerk@worton.org.uk 

     However I felt that as there was such an overwhelming and positive response 

to the survey that I would put a brief summary of some of the key findings in the 

Bridge.  
 

ROADS 

Not surprisingly speeding traffic and volume of vehicles was identified as a key 

issue. 

67% wanted a 20mph limit through the village. 

38% wanted a 50mph limit from the west end of the village to Seend. 

42% suggested a wide range of other traffic related issues, of which 33% wanted 

traffic calming measures.  

 

BUS SERVICE 

47% of those who use the local bus services are over 55 years of age. 

Of the 66 people who use the bus service, 35 stated that they are happy with the 

service, while 26 indicated they are not happy with the service. There was a siza-

ble desire to have more frequent services.  

 

YOUNG PEOPLE / LOCAL SCHOOL 

34 respondents have children under 11 years old, but only 13 respondents indicat-

ed that their children went to Five Lanes School or Village Hall toddlers group. 

However 12% of respondents indicated that their 12-18 year olds would take part 

in a Parish Youth Council.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

HOUSES 

In any long term planning for the future of the village, housing is a vital and sensi-

tive issue, so a number of questions were asked in the survey about this. A  
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 detailed analysis of the results is contained in the 17 page report, however a sum-

mary of some key findings are as follows: 

Some respondents specified the types of housing they would like to see. A full 

summary of these are in the 17 page report, however a few of the comments 

quotes are as follows: 

“More housing that is affordable for young people to buy.” 

“Further housing might be acceptable if it included a good mix of types/sizes and 

an element of ‘affordable housing’.” 

“Housing for people to down size to. Single story for elderly and disabled. Af-

fordable housing to attract young families.” 

“...cheap as possible to rebalance the village community.” 

“More 2 and 3 bed houses suitable for both first time buyers and downsizing el-

ders.” 
 

LIKE AND DISLIKE / WANTED AND NOT WANTED IN WORTON 

The top two issues were identified for the following four questions. Specific com-

ments about these issues and a detailed breakdown of all the other issues raised is 

contained in the 17 page report.  E.G ‘Do not want’ issues contained comments & 

concerns about large scale housing development and additional traffic. ‘Wish 

had’ issues contained comments about wanting a shop / Post Office. 
 

 
 

The Parish Council and Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group hopes to arrange 

several Village Hall open evenings during the year where residents can add any 

additional thoughts on the results of the survey and detail their ideas for the future 

of the village. Volunteers are always welcome to join or support the Neighbour-

hood Planning Steering Group. Watch out for future details! 
 

Cllr David Johnson       www.worton.org.uk                clerk@worton.org.uk 

LIKE ABOUT WORTON? 
Friendly community / village           52% 

Rural countryside / views / walks    48% 

NOT LIKE ABOUT WORTON 
Traffic – volume, speed and noise   58% 

No shop / Post Office                       17% 

WISH THEY HAD IN WORTON 
Shop / Post Office                           63% 

Faster broadband / internet             11% 

DO NOT WANT IN WORTON 
Large housing estates                        33% 

More traffic                                       15% 

http://www.worton.org.uk
mailto:clerk@worton.org.uk
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Treating Seasonal Illnesses with Homeopathy 
 

     The weather and seasons can affect our health in a variety of ways. In the win-

ter there is a general increase in acute respiratory illnesses, which in several re-

cent studies has been linked to vitamin D deficiency (see ‘Vitamin D deficiency 

is why you get Flu’ on Mercola.com), especially notable in climates such as ours 

in the UK where we have limited hours of sunshine. It makes sense to supple-

ment with Vitamin D in the winter months therefore, and also to maximise your 

exposure to the sun by getting out in the fresh air as often as possible. 

     Some individuals are especially susceptible to respiratory infections. This can 

include recurrent coughs, colds and ‘flu; sore throats; sinusitis; and deeper infec-

tions such as bronchitis and pneumonia. We each have different sensitivities, and 

vary enormously in our response to seasonal changes and the weather. Homeopa-

thy has an important place in treating acute respiratory infections, as well as long 

term lung conditions including asthma. 

     The homeopath will take into account the character of your health problem in 

context of your whole health history. There are many possible homeopathic rem-

edies that may be needed, including for example Calc carb (individuals needing 

this remedy tend to be chilly, and aggravated by cold and damp; are prone to 

sluggish metabolism and are aggravated by exertion; as well as being anxious 

about their health) or Dulcamara (strongly aggravated by damp, and prone to 

repeated coughs, colds and asthma from living in damp houses). 

     Some people are strongly affected by winter weather and less daylight, to the 

point where it affects their whole outlook. Depressive illness that appears during 

the cold, dark months of the year and tends to disappear in spring, has been 

called Seasonal Affective Disorder. If you are susceptible to persistent low mood 

in the winter, homeopathic treatment can be very beneficial. Among the many 

remedies that can be helpful are Aurum (individuals who benefit from Aurum 

tend to low mood, and are conscientious and responsible; prone to heart and cir-

culatory disturbance, and feel worse in winter) and Arsenicum (persons who tend 

to fall ill if chilled, are typically chilly and can become weak from exertion, and 

are aggravated from darkness - both at nighttime and in the winter). A cold and 

damp climate may also trigger or exacerbate joint pain in those susceptible to 

rheumatic conditions, including osteoarthritis and rheumatoid arthritis. Homeo-

pathic treatment will consider all factors involved in your condition, including 

the way you experience your symptoms, and prescribe a course of treatment tai-

lor made for you. 
     Homeopathic treatment can also be very effective in acute illnesses brought 

on by exposure to cold, wet or windy weather, or in health problems that are ex-

acerbated by cold or wet - these can include earaches, rhinitis, exacerbation of 

asthma and other respiratory conditions, joint pains, Raynaud’s syndrome. 
 

For more information on treating seasonal illnesses and other conditions 
contact: Helen Lee DSH RSHom 

07773983739 helen@oxleecedar.fsnet.co.uk 

mailto:helen@oxleecedar.fsnet.co.uk
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Christ Church PCC Meeting 
 

The Parochial Church Council of Christ Church met on Thursday 28 January and 

the business included the following: 
 

1. Thanks were expressed to those who had taken part in the Szopka Competition, 

which had been judged at Christmas. This had involved reflecting Nativity scenes 

in a local context and helped to remind everyone of the relevance today of the 

events of 2,000 years ago. The standard had been very high.   
 

2. The Annual Meeting of Parishioners and the Annual Parochial Church Meeting 

will both be held in Christ Church on Sunday 17 April, after an evening service at 

6.00. 
 

3. In preparation for these, both the Independently Examined Accounts for 2015 

and the Annual Report were approved. These will be available in due course in 

church. The small surplus of receipts over expenditure was largely due to the suc-

cess of the earlier stewardship campaign, together with the postponement of some 

scheduled repair expenditure. 
 

4. Significant repair expenditure will be necessary in 2016, however, and it is 

hoped that many of the fund-raising activities planned, as part of the 175th Anni-

versary celebration, will contribute to the approximate £30,000 total estimated to 

be required by 2020. 
 

5. Many of the plans for the Anniversary are now firmed up, and details will be 

included in The Bridge for all of the major events.  
 

6. Satisfaction was expressed that, despite the tight financial situation, charity 

giving by the church had reached totals comparable with earlier years, largely due 

to the success of the regular coffee mornings etc. 
 

7. The programme of events to celebrate Easter was agreed and will be shown, in 

due course, in The Bridge.  

  

Peter Witcher 

Secretary to the PCC. 

 

                MARCH BOOK SWAP 
 

              Saturday 12th March  

               10.00 - 12 noon  

at Marsh Farm, Seend Road, Worton,        

(hosted by Mandy Fielding) 

 

Advance notice:        

Saturday 9th April  

at Park Farm House, 39 High Street,  

(hosted by Judy Shercliff) 
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The Old Forge Garage Ltd 

88 High Street 

Worton 

Nr Devizes 

Wilts 

SN10 5RU 

theoldforgegarage@aol.com 

01380 738142  

 

MOT Testing & repairs 

Servicing & repairs to all makes and models of vehicles 

Engine Diagnostics 

Air Conditioning recharge  

Wheel Alignment 

Welding 

Exhausts, Brakes & Batteries 

Pick up and delivery service available 

Did you know if we look after your car we will look after you?  

  

We offer: 

FREE Bulb changes (including bulb) 

FREE Oil top ups 

FREE Screen wash top ups 

FREE Tyre pressure checks 

FREE Homestar t - during working hours 

 

 

We also offer caravan and trailer storage at very competitive 

rates. 

FAMILY RUN GARAGE OFFERING EXCELLENT SERVICE 

AT A COMPETITIVE PRICE 

mailto:theoldforgegarage@aol.com
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For  all booking enquiries for the Village Hall please contact the Treasurer, 

Pauline Crisp at dpcrisp@uwclub.net or on 01380 720248. 
 

     The project to refurbish the external fabric of the Village Hall was brought to 

a close with a cheese and wine evening to thank all those who had contributed in 

any way to keeping the Hall going and/or the success of the project. Thanks to 

everyone who came and made it a good evening.  People seemed to have en-

joyed it and we have had good feedback. 

      The Trustees are now moving on to the next project - refurbishing the 

loos.  We want to demolish the current loos and reconfigure the space so that we 

can provide a disabled loo. We have been lucky enough to receive £600 to kick 

start our fund raising, from Devizes Lions at a Lion's Den event last week, 

where three of us presented our project to a panel of Lions (much in the way of 

'Dragon's Den' from TV). In addition, we have had good responses from our 

initial approaches to other funders.  BUT we need you to get involved too. You 

can help us raise the funds by joining the 200 club (we really do want to get it to 

200 this year) or by attending our fund raising events (next one is the jumble 

sale on March 19th) or by organising a fund raising event on our behalf (Trustees 

will always help).   

     We also hope to put on some community events throughout the year...so look 

out for these too. 

     Finally, our AGM is April 26th when at least one of our Trustees is standing 

down...so if you feel you would like to join our small but enthusiastic group 

please do get in touch with me on 726845. 

 

Thanks, Veronica Franklin 

On behalf of Worton and Marston Village Hall Trustees 

run for the community by volunteers  

 

www.wortonmarstonvillagehall.btck.co.uk 

‘Well, our worst fears have been confirmed this morning. My husband is allergic 

to our Springer spaniel. 

I know this isn’t a rehoming site, but could someone please find it in their heart 

to help me out? 

His name is John and he is 43.’ 
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Closure of the Good Neighbour Co-ordination Service 
 

     Wiltshire Council is working with area boards to change the way it works 

with communities to facilitate local wellbeing. As a result of this the Wiltshire 

Good Neighbours service which has operated successfully in parts of Wiltshire 

since 2010 is to come to an end. Local area boards across Wiltshire will set up 

local wellbeing groups that will bring together key individuals and organisa-

tions to ensure communities have the information and opportunities to remain 

healthy and well. 

     A Wiltshire Council spokesperson said: “Our local area boards sit right at 

the heart of our communities and are ideally placed to provide and coordinate 

this new way of working. The new approach will build on the success of exist-

ing networks and links the area boards have. This will ensure local people con-

nect with the resources and services they need to improve their wellbeing and 

help them remain independent within their community.” 

      “We would also like to acknowledge the work that the Good Neighbour Co

-ordinators and Community First have delivered over the last five years. This 

work has contributed significantly to our understanding of the support that vul-

nerable and older people across Wiltshire need.” 

     Lynn Gibson, Community First’s CEO said: “The work of the Good Neigh-

bours has been well recognised and respected by partners and the people who 

have received it.  We are therefore disappointed and saddened that this good 

work will no longer continue in its current form. However we are working with 

the council to ensure people who need support can receive it and looking at the 

arrangements going forward”. 

     The Good Neighbour Co-ordinator service will close on Thursday 31st 

March 2016. 

     At present, the exact arrangements being put in place by each area board 

have yet to be finalised and anyone requiring support in the meantime should 

contact the Wiltshire Council Adult Care Help Line on 0300 456 0111 or email 

customeradvisors@wiltshire.gov.uk 

     The lunch clubs are led by local people and will be continuing as usual.  

  

Alex North, Good Neighbour Co-ordinator for Devizes villages. 

T: 01380 715892 (for use until March 31st 2016) 

file:///C:/Users/anorth/Desktop/Good%20Neighbour%20Community%20Organiser/GNC/Publicity/Parish%20Mags/March%202016%20-%20Final%20article/customeradvisors@wiltshire.gov.uk
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Christmas Shoebox Appeal 2016 
 

     Can you help? This year’s Operation Christmas Child will be getting under 

way again in March and we are hoping someone will step forward and offer to be 

our Area Co-ordinator. Could that person be you? 

     This really is a very rewarding job.  

     Your main role is to support the multitude of enthusiastic volunteers who 

work throughout the year to collect, purchase and make items to go into the box-

es.  

     You will also be expected to book the rooms (currently at St. Andrew's) for 

craft/packing sessions and bring & buy/coffee mornings.  
 

If you think this might be for you please come along to our first meeting on Fri-

day 11th March at St. Andrew's Church, Devizes starting at 10.00am or contact 

either Janice Charlton on 01380 818533 or Sheila Mitchell on 01380 722424.  
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Deadline for items for the next Bridge is 15th March 2016. 
Giles Collins, Editor at Westview House, 109 High Street, Worton 

Telephone: 01380 728664 
E-mail: giles.collins@btinternet.com 

Regular Meetings  
 

In the Village Hall 

 Gardening Club   

    3rd Monday 8.00pm (not Aug /Dec) 

 Ladies Group 

    Last Wednesday (not Aug/Dec) 

 Women's Institute   

    2nd Tuesday 7.45pm 

 Worton Toddler Group 

    Wednesday 10.00 am—Noon 

 1st Worton & Marston Brownies 

Every Tuesday 

 Potterne Rainbows (term time) 

    Tuesday 4.45-5.45pm 
 

 Worton Parish Council Meeting 
   1st Monday (not Aug) or as shown on 

notice boards 

 

In the Chapel at Marston 

 Marston Parish Council Meeting 

    Last Tuesday (every odd month) 
 

Various Venues  
Announced Monthly 

 Book Swap 
    2nd Saturday 10.00 - Noon 
 

Mobile Library 
Location: The School, 1.10 - 2.00pm   
Next Dates  
 

 Monday March 7th    

 
Call Wiltshire Library Services  
on 01225 713727 for information 

VILLAGE DIARY 

Forthcoming Events 

 

7th       Worton Parish Council meeting 

12th   Book Swap 

19th    Jumble Sale 

21st    Gardening Club 

30th   Ladies Group meeting 

Devizes Farmers’ Market  

Next: Saturday 5th March 
 

 

The Shambles Antiques Market 

Every Tuesday 
 

Kerbside Collections  
 

Black box and Plastic bottle and card recycling: 
Wednesday 2nd & 16th & 30th 

 

 

Household waste: 

Wednesday 9th  & 23rd  
 

 

Garden waste: 
Friday 11th  & 25th   

Call W&M LINK on 
720207 

Need help getting to hospital ap-
pointments or visiting the doctor 
and dentist? Or maybe, need   
some transport to get you to the 
shops? 

Worton and 
Marston Link 


